
 

 

[Sloat, Lunitte T. Greenleaf] 
 

 
DEATH OF MRS. M. B. SLOAT 

Well Known and Popular Resident of Mount Vernon 

 
Mrs. Lunitte T. Greenleaf Sloat, wife of Maitland B. Sloat, died at her late 

residence, 126 Wallace avenue, this morning.  She had been seriously ill for 
two weeks, but had been in frail health for the last two months.  Mrs. Sloat 

returned from a Brazilian trip two weeks ago where she and Mr. Sloat had 
been visiting their son. 

She was born in La Fargeville, N. Y., the daughter of Mr. and Mrs. John 
Greenleaf.  She was 81 years of age.  Mrs. Sloat was a member of the D. A. 

R., of the Westchester Woman's club, and during the war she was actively 

engaged in Red Cross work.  She was a member of the First Liberal church of 
Mount Vernon [a Universalist congregation], and of the Women's league 

connected with the church.  Several months ago Mr. and Mrs. Sloat celebrated 
their fiftieth wedding anniversary in company with Mr. and Mrs. Henry J. Metz 

and Mr. and Mrs. Charles A. Breck.  Mrs. Sloat was well known in Mount 
Vernon, where she had a large number of friends and acquaintances. 

Besides her husband, Maitland R. Sloat, Mrs. Sloat is survived by two sons, 
Dr. Harrison G. Sloat, engaged in government service at Aspinwall, Pa., and 

Halbert M. Sloat, a resident of Rio De Janiero, Brazil. 
The funeral services will be held from her late residence Friday afternoon 

at 2:30 o'clock, and will be conducted by Rev. John Sayles, D. D., minister of 
the First Liberal church.  The interment will be in Woodlawn cemetery. 
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